
At the name of Jesus, every knee should bend of those in Heaven        
and on earth and under the earth. –Philippians 2:10               
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   NOW AND FOREVER 

 
In last week’s column I made sure to call special 
attention to the work of the Art & Environment 
Committee which so creatively and beautifully 
again this year made Holy Name Cathedral look 
spectacular during the Christmas season which too 

quickly ends after this Epiphany Day.  Donna Cizsewski is the 
chair of that most hard working group.  Her two dependable 
partners always are Ron Birch and Darren Milanowicz along with 
the help of others over the years including Diane Nockels, her son 
Michael Fuchs, and those noted here last weekend.  When I 
arrived at the Cathedral early in 2002, there was a professional 
decorator and her family/company that were responsible for the 
Christmas, Lent, Holy Week, and Easter decorations at Holy 
Name and other parishes who hired her.  She did pretty work 
which was timely; a complaint, however, was voiced by interested 
parishioners whose volunteer assist was resisted by her in order to 
expedite the professional group’s multi-church timetable.  The 
liturgy director who arrived with me was Father Ron Kunkel. He 
brought the volunteers’ problem to me, and we considered how to 
approach our hired friends.  It was not necessary.  The paid 
company sensed our uneasiness with the exclusion of parishioners 
and voluntarily resigned their relationship with Holy Name 
Cathedral after Holy Week, 2003.  Mary Jane Rouchka had been 
the most energetic A & E volunteer and accepted the organizing 
responsibilities of the first completely volunteer committee – 
pricing flowers, buying flowers and other decorations, scheduling 
the long nights that made each liturgical day look as it should, and 
recruiting other helpers.  I was nervous before Christmas, 2003; 
but I had no need to be nervous.  Cardinal George expressed his 
opinion that the Cathedral that season never looked better.  The 
following Christmas, new chair Donna Cizsewski took over the 
duties with Pat Still and Ron Birch; they enlisted Darren 
Milanowicz.  Pat eventually became a full-time staff member in 
charge of special events and liturgies; but she continued to work 
with A & E until her sad death just before Holy Week in 2011.  
Meanwhile, Donna, Darren, and Ron remain the core. They 
appreciate the hard work of the maintenance crew.  And I 
appreciate them.  In cooperation with many others, they have 
never given us a problem as they have contributed so much to the 
liturgy at our most beautiful Cathedral under the liturgical 
leadership of Father Ron Kunkel, Father Paul Stein, Father 
Matthew Compton, and now Father Brad Zamora.  Again, in the 
name of all of us and in the Holy Name of Jesus, I thank Holy 
Name Cathedral’s expert, dedicated, proud, and superlative Art & 
Environment Committee.  They make us look good. 

__________________________ 
 
Jeremiah Kinsella died on January 6, 1875 – 140 years ago this 
Wednesday, over ten months before the building we pray in today 
was opened.  Father Kinsella was the founding pastor of Holy 
Name Parish.  Kinsella followed Chicago’s first bishop William 
Quarter, from New York City and arrived here on May 29, 1844; 
he was ordained a priest by Bishop Quarter 39 days later.  On 
November 29, 1844, Father Kinsella was appointed as the first 
President of the University of St. Mary of the Lake, a Catholic 
school of higher education chartered on December 19 – three 
weeks after Kinsella’s appointment, just five months after his 
ordination.  The University building would be erected on the 
block bounded by Chicago, Cass/Wabash, Superior, and Wolcott/
State – the same block on which Holy Name Cathedral stands 
today.  The property previously belonged to Chicago’s first 
Mayor, William Ogden.  Anxious to attract settlers, the Protestant 
Mayor donated half the land to the Catholic Church.  The 
University of St. Mary of the Lake was the first institution of 

higher learning chartered in Illinois.  Building began in the fall of 
1845.  The building was constructed on the south half of the block, 
facing about 100 feet off Superior.  Three stories erected on a brick 
basement, the University was built with spacious lawns dotted 
with oaks, lindens, and elms.  It cost a whopping $12,000 to build. 
Classrooms were on the first floor; the second floor was divided 
between the library and living quarters for Father Kinsella and the 
professors. The third floor was the student dormitory.  In the 
center of the first floor was the Chapel of the Holy Name.  The 
scattered immigrants who populated the land north of the Chicago 
River in the 1840s were mostly German and Irish.  The Germans 
had St. Joseph Church constructed on the northeast corner of 
Wabash and Chicago. Mass was in Latin.  However, sermons and 
confessions were in German.  The Irish came to the Chapel of the 
Holy Name at the University.  Father Kinsella recognized their 
need.  A free standing, small Church was built on the southwest 
corner of the University’s grounds.  Holy Name became a parish 
on November 18, 1849.  Officially, Kinsella is listed as pastor 
from 1849-1851.  Still, the administration of the parish/University 
remained intertwined in the same clerical hands.  With Bishop 
Quarter’s death, the administration never was close to the second 
Bishop, James O. Van de Velde, a Belgian Jesuit from St. Louis.  
They did agree that Holy Name needed a new Church.  On August 
3, 1853, a cornerstone laid by the Bishop at the southeast corner of 
State and Superior, across the street from where we pray today.  
That Church, built of brick, rose slowly.  The roof was long 
delayed. Bishop Van de Velde, never comfortable in Chicago, 
finally got the Pope to appoint him to Natchez, Mississippi.  His 
successor, Bishop Anthony O’Regan, an immigrant also from the 
St. Louis seminary, immediately was at odds with the 
administration of the University and of Holy Name.  Some of the 
tussle was financial.  Some was over the bishop’s offer to Father 
Arnold Damen and Jesuits to take over Holy Name.  When Damen 
decided instead to build Holy Family Church on the West Side, 
Bishop O’Regan unsuccessfully tried to lure the Holy Cross 
Fathers from South Bend.  A new Holy Name Church opened on 
Christmas Day, 1854.  The entire administration – Fathers 
Kinsella, Howry, Breen, and Hoey – resigned from parish and 
University the next month.  Parishioners met (1) to express 
confidence in the priests; (2) to pledge themselves to completing 
the new Church if the priests were returned; (3) to express their 
respect to Church and bishop; and (4) to appoint a committee to 
draft their grievances to be forwarded to Rome.  An internet search 
traces a Father Kinsella to St. Raymond Church in the Bronx, then 
to Immaculate Conception in Westchester County.  I think that’s 
our friend.  On Wednesday, pray for Father Kinsella, our founder.  
It does not seem that he would share our warmth for our parish.  
He never realized that he had founded what would be recognized 
in the 21st century as one of America’s great Cathedrals and the 
premier major seminary in the USA which operates in Mundelein, 
Illinois, under the original charter as the University of St. Mary of 
the Lake.  Father Kinsella was our founder.  God bless him.  He 
was one of us. 

______________________________ 
 
Thursday, January 7, will be my 14th anniversary at our parish.  I 
have been and remain proud and happy to be the pastor of the great 
Holy Name Cathedral, the most beautiful Church in Chicago, the 
place where Chicago goes to pray.  For all that has been, thanks be 
to God.  For all that will be, blessed be the Holy Name of the Lord 
– now and forever. 

                 
  

                 - Msgr. Dan Mayall 
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Santo Niño / Infant of Prague 
 

Our Cathedral Filipino Network invites you to join our 
annual celebration to honor the image of Our Lord as a 
child.  
 
Whether you knew him as Santo Niño or as the Infant 
of Prague, come pray with us at the 11:00am Mass on 
Saturday morning, January 9, 2016. Bring your 
personal statue to be blessed.  

French Toast Breakfast 
Sunday, January 24 
 
 

     
Mardi Gras Party 
Saturday, February 6 
 
 

 
 
Fish Dinner 
Friday, March 18 
 
 
 
- Sponsored by our Parish Life Commission 

January 14: CAREER 
FULFILLMENT COMMUNITY 
@6:30pm 
 

Career Expert & Coach Anita Jenke Inaugurates 2016!   
 
Networking: An Essential Tool for Career and Life! 

 
Networking is recognized as essential to job search 
success.  Yet, it is one of the least understood (and 
most feared) of all the parts of search and ongoing 
career management.  This session will help 
participants grasp networking as a "learnable skill" and 
key to career opportunity and connection. They will 
develop a values statement (elevator pitch) and learn 
how to broaden their networks and to utilize them for 
job search and career transition.   
 
Anita Jenke is the Executive Director of the Career 
Transitions Center of Chicago, a volunteer-driven, not-
for-profit organization which provides professional 
assistance to individuals in or considering employment 
transition.  Don't miss this opportunity to start your 
year right with expert advice on how to better your 
career and your life.   
 
Please join us on January 14; we always welcome 
new attendees. Refreshments will be available.   Bring 
a friend or two---along with your enthusiasm and 
commitment to improve.      



January 2 & 3, 2016: The Epiphany of the Lord  page 4 

 

Holy  Name  Cathedra l  

PRESENTS 

Boost Your Belie f s 
Evenings of Evangelization 

Tuesday, January 26, 2016—6:30 p.m. 

Sister Dianne Bergant, C.S.A.                                             
Professor, Catholic Theological Union 

“Why is the Message of the Gospel Joyful?” 
 
     Sponsored by the Faith Formation Commission 

Young Adult Pilgrimage to Italy 
November 10-22, 2016 

 
 
A pilgrimage helps us to grow in our relationship with Christ, and encounter Him in nature, art and history. A 
pilgrimage helps us to center our lives, again, on and in Christ. This special pilgrimage to Italy will afford 
those who come on this journey to encounter Christ in each other as young adult Catholics (ages 18-45), but 
also in the many places of our Christian heritage. Through the treasures of the Vatican, the architecture of the 
churches and basilicas, and the celebration of our faith, together we will reflect on the gift of God’s mercy in 
our lives. Our pilgrimage will take us to Italy for the close of The Jubilee Year of Mercy. What better way to 
experience the continued blessings of God in our lives, than journeying to “our home” and praying and 
celebrating with Pope Francis.  
 

Those who are interested in joining us for this pilgrimage are invited to an informational meeting 

Monday, January 25 at 6:30 pm in the Parish Rectory. Join us to hear more details about the pilgrimage, 
lodgings, and registration. If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Delvaux at (312) 787-8040 or 
jdelvaux@holynamecathedral.org. 
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Trust in your gifts. 
The story of the Magi — the wise 
men — as recorded in the Gospel 
of Matthew makes several facts 
very clear. We often focus on the 
gifts that were brought as 
examples of stewardship, and, in 
truth, this story was certainly one 
of the inspirations for the giving 
that occurs at Christmas. 

 
However, as is often the case, there is a deeper and 
more meaningful message found here. When they 
found the child Jesus, they opened their treasures 
and they gave “Him gifts of gold, frankincense, and 
myrrh.” They did not present the gifts to His 
parents; they presented them directly to Him. The 
baby Jesus had no real need for these gifts, and we 
assume that Mary and Joseph used them in Christ’s 
behalf, to support Him. 
 
That is what we do 
when we give to the 
Church. Although 
our gifts need to be 
viewed by us as gifts 
to God, we also must 
have a trust, which 
i n c l u d e s  t h e 
understanding that 
those who will use 
the gifts will use 
them wisely and 
justly. The Magi 
trusted that their gifts would be used in a way that 
was beneficial. We need to have that same kind of 
trust. Most of all, we need to understand the 
importance of giving, of being good stewards. 
www.thecatholicsteward.com 
 
HNC and To Teach Who Christ Is 
Thank you to everyone who has already made a 
commitment and gift to the To Teach Who Christ Is 
campaign for Holy Name Cathedral. We have a goal 
of raising $5 million, with 75% of that goal 
supporting projects and programs at Holy Name. 
Visit www.toteachwhochristis.org for details on the 
case for support and to make a gift. Contact 
Morgan at mhenington@holynamecathedral.org or 
(312) 573-4412 with questions and to learn more.  
 
 
 

Due to early bulletin deadlines, we will report the 
collection in the next available bulletin. 

 
Make a gift online in support of the Cathedral 

parish now at www.holynamecathedral.org and click 
on Give. You can also set up automatic giving on 

the same page or by contacting Amy at (312) 573-
4467 or agreene@holynamecathedral.org 

 
THANK YOU to those who regularly and 

generously give of their treasure as well as those 
who give of their time and talent to support the 
work our parish does in the Holy Name of Jesus. 

 1:00pm  ACT II - Bridge (Rectory - Rm 204) 
5:30pm  Rainbows (Rectory - Rm 208) 
6:00pm  Liturgy Council (Rectory - Rm 209) 
6:30pm   PLC Mtg. (Rectory - Rm 204) 

6:00pm  ACT II - Knitters (Rectory - Rm 204) 
6:30pm  PPC Mtg. (Rectory - Rm 201) 
 

5:30pm  Bible Study (Rectory - Rm 204 & 209) 
5:45pm  Rosary in the Cathedral 

10:30am  Bible Study (Rectory - Rm 204) 
6:00pm  Eucharistic Adoration Committee Mtg. 
   (Rectory - Rm 204) 
6:00pm  Mercy Planning Mtg. (Rectory - Rm 209) 

 
No Scheduled Events 
 

11:00am  Santo Niño Mass and reception 
1:00pm  Baptism Prep. Class (Rectory - Rm 204) 
 

9:00am  RCIA (Parish Center Cafeteria) 
9:15am  Religious Ed. (FXW Classrooms) 
2:00pm  CFN Mtg. (Rectory - Rm 204) 
2:30pm  Archdiocese Awards (Cathedral)                 

 

 

                                                                                

Monday January 4 

     Weekly Calendar 
Week of January 4-10 

Tuesday January 5 

Wednesday January 6 

Thursday January 7 

Friday                January 8 

Saturday January 9 

Sunday  January 10 
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Parish Baptisms 

Holy Name Cathedral joyfully welcomes 
our newest members who were baptized 
in December 2015. We congratulate their 
parents and families, and will continue to 
keep them in our prayers.  
 

 

The Feast of the Baptism of the Lord marks the end of 
the Christmas season; Ordinary Time begins Monday, 
January 11.  Christmas decorations at Holy Name will 
come down following the 5:15pm Mass on Sunday, 
January 10.  The Christmas poinsettias that adorn the 
sanctuary will be given away following the mass.  One 
per family until every family wishing a plant has taken 
one.  Poinsettias are sensitive to cold temperatures - 
remember to bring a large plastic bag to protect 

the plant against the elements of weather. 

 

Art & Environment Committee 

 
Melanie Gladys Coerver 

Sabrina Amanda Dombrowski 
Emiliana Christiana Eleazar-Steffen 

Nathaniel Alan Featherer 
Arthur Randazzo Frohardtlane 

Hunter Jay Fruy 
Myles Kirk Holland 

William Michael Jaremchuk 
Lauren Elise Miller 

Giselle Marie Ouzounian 
Benjamin Avery Phelps 

Madeleine Rae Travalini 
Daman Joseph Varanasi 
James Allen Vavrik III 
John Nicholas Vurdelja 
Keira Nicole Zabaneh 

 

Cathedral Filipino Network 
 

 
CFN meets on the second Sunday of each month 
at 2:00pm in the rectory. As we begin our 16th 
year as a parish organization, join us next 
Sunday, January 10th, as we plan events for the 
2016 calendar.  

 
Friends of  

Fr. Augustus Tolton 
 
 

Join us! Become one of his friends! 
 

 
Fr. Gus is the first Black priest in the United 
States and the first Black priest in the 
Archdiocese of Chicago. His cause for 
beatification is in process. Our parish group meets 
monthly to pray for his cause and to continue 
activities that reflect his spirit. As we are studying 
his life, we are inspired by his compassion, 
patience and lack of revenge.  
 
Our next meeting is Sunday, January 17th at 
12:000pm in the rectory. 
 
Everyone no matter age, race, gender or ethnicity 
is welcome.  
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   February Bakers 

           Needed 

Do You Like to Bake? 

On Thursday evenings, our parish provides meals for 
the local hungry at Catholic Charities. 130 guests are 
served a warm meal provided by a local restaurant or 
purchased through Jewel Food Store. To add a 
homemade touch to the night, homemade desserts are 
also served. Would you be willing to bake for our 
guests in February? 
 
We need 130 large cookies (4 inches) or 260 smaller 
cookies or cupcakes or banana loaves or whatever is 
your favorite to bake. If you or your family or your 
circle of friends are in the baking spirit, please call    
Fr. John Boivin at 312-787-8040 to schedule a date.  

LOOK WHAT YOU DID! 
 

Today we recall that the Magi brought gifts to the newborn 
Lord. In these past few weeks, you have also brought gifts 
to the Lord in your gifts to people in need. The generous 
spirit of Holy Name Cathedral parishioners made this 
winter a little warmer and Christmas a bit kinder.  
 
1. For our annual Christmas in October, we appealed for 

$10 gifts cards to give to our Thursday and Friday 
Supper guests. We needed 250, and you donated 300+.  

 
2. For our annual Christmas in November, we appealed 

for gloves for the guests who attend our Suppers. We 
needed 250, you donated over 450! (The extras were 
shared with Catholic Charities and St. Malachy Grade 
School). In addition to gloves, our busy hands of Act 2 
members knitted 275 hats. A senior citizen in Indiana 
with family ties to Holy Name has made a year round 
project of crocheting for our guests. Thank you, Act 2 
and Clarissa! 

 
3. Each week in the bulletin there are appeals for cash 

donations and dessert bakers to support our year round 
effort to feed 210 people each Thursday and Friday 
evening. As always, our parishioners and visitors 
responded generously.  

 
Thank you for giving the Lord Jesus the birthday gifts He 

has always wanted: His people practicing Matthew 25.  

ACT II JANUARY MEETING 
Lunch & Presentation 

THE INTERNET:  
FRIEND AND FOE 

(AND WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW) 

 

 

GRACIELA PERERA 

Received her Ph.D. in Computer Science 
and Engineering from the University of 
South Florida. Her research interests are 
computer networks & applied security. 
Her current emphasis is in applied 
experimental approaches towards next 
generation networks. She is a professor at 
Northeastern Illinois University and a 
HNC parishioner who has generously offered to share her 
knowledge & expertise on this important topic. 
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 31ST 

1:30 - 3 PM 
The Club Room 

(LUNCH DONATION $5… ALL PARISHIONERS & 
FRIENDS WELCOME) 

 
RSVP A MUST: 312-649-6849 or 

haneyhomes@yahoo.com 
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The following letter was sent from the Archbishop to all priests and deacons  
and Msgr. Mayall wanted to share it with you 
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HNCYA Spiritual: "Faith in Film" – Wall E 
Sunday January 24 after the 5:15 pm mass 

HNC YA Spiritual Committee continues “Faith in Film”. 
Come and join us on Sunday, January 24, at HNC 
Cafeteria, after 5:15 pm mass.  Film of the night is “Wall 
·E” (G). Movie will start at 6:30 and ends around 8:30. We 
will have a short break after the movie followed by 
discussion until 9 pm. This is a potluck event; we will 
provide sodas and popcorn for refreshment. We look 
forward in seeing you there! 
 

PS: For more information about the film, please check:       
http://www.imdb.com/title/tt0910970/  

Holy Name Cathedral Young Adults welcomes everyone in their 
20's and 30's to share companionship in Christ. All young adults 
are invited to share this joy and love through events designed to 
deepen faith, to serve those in need, and to bring together 
friends, old and new.  

HNCYA Service: Friday Supper Service at Catholic Charities 
Friday, January 8, 3:30 pm 

Come join fellow young adults from Holy Name 
Cathedral as we serve a meal and share smiles with 
those in need. We will meet at Catholic Charities at 
721 N. LaSalle Street at 3:30 PM, but if you are not 
available until later, there will still be great 
opportunities to help. Please just let us know if you 
are planning on arriving late. No experience is 
necessary, only an interest in brightening the day of 
our 130 guests. You are also welcome to join us 

afterwards as we go out to a nearby bar or restaurant for fellowship and 
socialization. If you are driving, the parking lot at Holy Name Cathedral is available; 
just let the attendant know you are going to be volunteering at Catholic Charities.  
If interested please send an email to youngadults@holynamecathedral.org  

ACT II…for everyone 40 and over 
ACT II is committed to the needs and interests of Holy 
Name parishioners age 40 and over.  Our goal is to 
encourage participation and a sense of belonging within 
the Holy Name community by providing opportunities for 
SOCIAL gathering, EDUCATIONAL pursuits, SPIRITUAL 
development and community SERVICE. 
 

NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTIONS PAST (& PRESENT) 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will live through this day only. I will not 
brood about yesterday or obsess about tomorrow. I will not 
set far-reaching goals or try to overcome all of my problems  
at once. I know that I can do something for 24 hours that  
would overwhelm me if I had to keep it up for a lifetime. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will be happy. I will not dwell on thoughts 
that depress me. If my mind fills with clouds I will chase  
them away and fill it with sunshine. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will accept what is. I will face reality. I will  
correct those things that I can correct & accept those I cannot. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will improve my mind. I will read some- 
thing that requires effort, thought & concentration. I will not 
be a mental loafer. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will make a conscious effort to be  
agreeable. I will be kind & courteous to those who cross my 
path, and I’ll not speak Ill of others. I will improve my  
appearance, speak softly, & not interrupt when someone else 
is talking. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will refrain from improving anybody but 
myself. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will do something positive to improve my 
health. If I’m a smoker, I’ll quit. If I am overweight, I will eat  
healthfully – if only just for today. And not only that, I will get 
off the couch & take a brisk walk, even if it’s only around the 
block. 
JUST FOR TODAY…I will gather the courage to do what is right 
& take responsibility for my own actions. 

(ADAPTED FROM AL-ANON BY PAULINE PHILLIPS WHO WAS THE  
“ORIGINAL” DEAR ABBY & TWIN SISTER TO ADVICE COLUMN  
RIVAL EPPIE LEDERER, AKA ANN LANDERS….CIRCA ???) 

 

HNConnections 
Relax on the glass-enclosed veranda. Ask for the HNC group. 
WHEN:  FRIDAY, JANUARY 8, at 6 PM  
WHERE:  JAKE MELNICK’S, 41 E. Superior, corner of Wabash. 
(Separate checks are the norm for this group gathering.) 
A count is needed: RSVP by WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 6  
to MARGARETTE ALFARO: mmalfaro@att.net 

 

ACT II GENERAL MEETING…SAVE THE DATE 
LUNCHEON & PRESENTATION…INTERNET: FRIEND & FOE  
WHEN: SUNDAY, JANUARY 31ST, 1:30 – 3 PM 
WHERE:  THE CLUB ROOM, FRANCIS WARDE SCHOOL 
SPEAKER:  GRACIELA PERERA 
(SEE BLOCK AD elsewhere in bulletin for more information.) 

 

BECOME A MEMBER OF ACT II 
There is no membership fee to join and no restrictions other  
than being 40 or older and wanting to participate. Send your  
name & e-mail address to: haneyhomes@yahoo.com and you  
will receive our weekly preview e-mail which has more  
information than can be included in this column.  
 

EXPANDING OUR HORIZONS TOGETHER 

DON’T MISS OUT: Join the Young Adult Facebook page and sign up for our weekly 
newsletter on the Cathedral website to learn about all of the events, activities, and 
volunteer opportunities we sponsor each month.                             
            https://www.facebook.com/hncya  

HNC Young Adult Book Club 
Thursday, January 28, 6:00pm - 8:00pm 

Answering Atheism: How to Make the Case for God with 
Logic and Charity 
by Trent Horn 
Today’s popular champions of atheism are often called New 
Atheists. But there’s nothing really “new” about their 
arguments. They’re the same basic objections to God that 
mankind has wrestled with for centuries. 
In Answering Atheism, Trent Horn responds to that need with 
a fresh resource for the God debate, based on reason, 
common sense, and more importantly, a charitable approach 
that respects atheists’ sincerity and good will, making this 

book suitable not just for believers but for skeptics and seekers too. 
About the Club: 
The HNC Young Adult Book Club will meet (more or less) every 4th Thursday of 
each month. BYOB and pot-luck snacks to share. Enter the Rectory through the 
entrance on Wabash Ave. Free parking in the HNC lot, which is accessible off 
Superior between Dearborn & State. All ages welcome. 
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What?                     A free, warm meal. 
 
When?                        Every Thursday and Every Friday   
                                    evening at 4:45 pm. 
 
Where?                       Catholic Charities, LaSalle and Superior.  
  
For whom?                 130 local hungry dine-in guests, plus 80 
                                     Bag lunches to go = 210 people fed each night  
 
By whom?                  Volunteers like you.  
 
Sponsored by?       Our parish Human Concerns Commission 
 
Funded by?            Donors like you. 
 
Cost?                    Free for the guests; almost $1,000 for the parish. 
 
How?              Cash donations in all amounts welcomed.   

 
Checks addressed to Holy Name Cathedral; Envelopes addressed to  

Thursday-Friday Suppers (730 N. Wabash Ave., Chicago, 60611) 

 

Wedding Banns 

 

 
 

Monday, January 4 - St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
6:00am          Angela Gormully 
7:00am           Sally Soule 

8:00am           Marilyn Long 
12:10pm         Joseph Burger 
5:15pm           Walter Pomierski, Jr.  
 

Tuesday, January 5 - St. John Neumann  

6:00am          Cori Elizabeth Sikich 
7:00am           Alfred Szymonik 

8:00am           Annabell Pietig 
12:10pm         William Callahan, Sr. 
5:15pm           James C. Mahneke 
 
Wednesday, January 6 - St. Andre Bessett 

6:00am            Cori Elizabeth Sikich 
7:00am            John Moriarity 
8:00am            Special Intention 

12:10pm          Nafrio & Carmella Buscemi 
5:15pm            Jennifer Mosher 
 
Thursday, January 7 - St. Raymond of Penyafort 

6:00am          McGillicuddy Family 
7:00am          Dale Taylor 
8:00am          Jorge Ramirez 
12:10pm        Elaine Wyzkiewcz 
5:15pm          Richard J. Collins 
 
Friday, January 8  

6:00am          Cora Green 
7:00am          Linda Pautot 
8:00am          Bolten Family 
12:10pm        Lydia Carrasquillo 
5:15pm          Cleonora Witcher 
 
Saturday, January 9 
8:00am       Robert Porcelli 
12:10pm      Special Intention 
 

                  Mass             Intentions 

Thursday and Friday Suppers 

II Michael Murphy & Sara Zeimetz 
 
II Brendan Keating & Claire Scanlan 
 
I Brett Weber & Tara Chambers 
 
I Matthew Scardt & Rachel Mullen 

Our Sympathy 
For the families of all those who have died, especially: 

 

            Thelma Senegal 

LOOKING IN THE RIGHT PLACES 

 
     “Appearances can be deceiving,” as the saying goes. As we 
celebrate the epiphania, the “appearing” of the eternal Word of 
God on earth, this is still true.  
     What rapturous foresight must have filled Isaiah as he wrote 
the words we hear today. How, for four hundred years, they must 
have filled the hearts of the people of Israel with hope for the day 
when God’s glory would shine on them. How deceived some must 
have felt when the glory of God came to them in the lowliest and 
humblest of human lives. 
     We have many expectations about how the divine presence will 
appear among us. But we can also set ourselves up, through the 
expectations, to miss the diving glory when it truly appears. We 
get caught up in looking for the star, forgetting that the star is not 
the divine sign, the babe is. It may take a persistent journey for us 
to come upon the true appearance of God’s glory in our lives: 
Jesus Christ.  
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Frances Xavier                          
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751 North State Street                     
312-466-0700 
Michael Kennedy,                             
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Cathedral Mass Schedule 

Daily Mass:  6:00, 7:00, 8:00 am 12:10, 5:15 pm  

Saturday: 8:00 am, 12:10 pm  

Vigil Masses: 5:15 pm and 7:30 pm 

Sunday: 7:00, 8:15, 9:30, 11:00 am; 12:30, 5:15 pm 

Confessions 

Saturdays: 3:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m., 6:15 p.m.-7:15 p.m. 

Devotions 

Rosary: Monday-Wednesday—5:45 p.m.  

Evening Prayer: Monday-Friday—5:00 p.m. 

Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction: 1st and 3rd Fridays of                     
the month. Adoration following the 8:00 a.m. Mass until 5:45 p.m. 
with Benediction. 
 
Prayer Request Lines: 312-573-4493 

Sacramental Preparations 
 

Baptisms of infants are generally celebrated twice monthly on                    
    designated Sundays at 2:00 pm. Parents are asked to participate 
    in a one time pre-baptismal preparation class. Check the website 
    for dates and to pre-register for the class and baptism.  
  
*Classes are limited to a total of 20 people, so reserve early. 
 
Baptism of children over age 6 is conducted through our Children’s 

Faith Formation program. Contact Thomas Aspell at                            
(312)573-4478 to enroll your child. Adult baptism takes place 
through the RCIA process. Contact Jennifer Delvaux to learn 
more about the RCIA process. 

 
Marriage: Congratulations on your engagement! Due to the size of 

our parish, weddings are normally celebrated for registered 
parishioners only. A minimum of six months advanced planning 
and preparation is required. Please consult our website for more 
info. 

www .ho lynamecathedra l . o rg  
 

Ministry to Homebound Members of Holy Name Cathedral Family:  If you or your loved one is sick or homebound and unable to attend church, a trained 
Minister of Care can bring communion to you. Please phone Julie Berggren, Director of Pastoral Care to schedule a visit 312-573-4427. 


